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19/05/2025  20:15:462025/1833/P OBJNOT carlton j boulter Dear Sirs

Once again it seems that the managing agent of st Giles wishes to add a screen to our 

neighborhood for 3 months of the year.

This screen brings no wellbeing, safety or benefit to mine or my neighbours lives, this is now a 

residential area by design and as approved by Camden council in granting rights for us as 

tenants/residents/homeowners to live here.

It is not right that in an already extremely highly visited area that we encourage more visits by 

granting a licence for this to happen. Camden and Westminster already have the largest screens 

in Europe on our doorstep pumping out sound and light for over 14hrs every day of the year 

enticing thousands of people to this residential area daily.

We get no respite already without putting up temp schemes such as this.

The screen is also encouraging people to gawp in our windows by its positioning. This is not on, 

Noise pollution from the scheme will pollute us for months on end whilst during the hottest 

months and when we would like to open our windows, working from home will become a 

nightmare.

I want Camden council to fully support residents in dismissing the application. 

Please help us in securing our small but sacred peace and quiet.

Mr Boulter

4 Earnshaw Street

bow

Mattilda Apts

WC2H8AJ

Page 21 of 23


